COUNTY OF NAPA

MARY ARNOLD TRUST FUND
MANAGEMENT COMMENTS

FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2005


Category 3 - Immaterial Internal Control Weakness
Fund Reconciliation

Finding:  During the examination of the Mary Arnold Trust Fund for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2005, it was noted that the reconciliations for May 2005 and June 2005 were not completed until October 31, 2005.
Recommendation:  The reconciliation should occur monthly for trusts with activity, and at a minimum of quarterly, with just interest income activity. This will help ensure that any unusual or unauthorized transactions will be discovered in a timely manner. 
Management’s Response:  The Department concurs and will ensure that the trust funds are reconciled on a monthly basis.
Trust Fund Utilization
Finding:  It was noted during the examination of the fund activity of the fiscal year ended June 30, 2005 that the Mary Arnold Trust Fund had not been utilized during the fiscal year.
Recommendation:  The Department should research ways to utilize the Mary Arnold Trust Fund money for programs and purchases that are in accordance with the purpose of the fund.
Management Response:  In FY 05/06, the department budgeted $5,000 to purchase items for the new Juvenile Hall.  However, due to delays in moving and the finishing of the recreation yard (which was just completed in April 2006) these funds were not used.

The department has again budgeted $5,000 for FY 06-07 and will be developing a plan to use these funds for recreational equipment, incentives, and other items for the minors in Juvenile Hall. The plan will be submitted to the Judge of the Juvenile Court prior to any purchases.
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